
29 January 2021 Newsletter 
Dear Parents, Carers and Students 
 
 
I was surprised that the Prime Minster made the decision that schools will not be allowed to open before the 8 March. 
However we will conƟnue to provide our high quality remote learning provision. The consultaƟon for GCSE and A level grading 
closes today at 11.45pm if parents or students want to complete. 
 
I would like to thank all the parents who aƩended the virtual Year 11 Subject Evening yesterday evening. Teachers report high 
aƩendance and very worthwhile conversaƟons took place. On Wednesday students commemorated the Holocaust Memorial 
Day through the tutor programme. It is so important that despite the challenges we are currently facing we remember and 
learn from such horrific world events. Thank you to Mrs Jenkins for preparing this very thought provoking session. 
 
Next week Year 9 will start their opƟon choice process. This is a very exciƟng Ɵme for students as they decide on their GCSE 
opƟon subjects. We have planned for Year 9 to have one 50 minute live PSHE lesson on the opƟons guidance process and wider 
careers over the next 2 weeks. Mr Fernandes has organised a virtual opƟons event that will open on Thursday 4 February; it 
will include subject talks about all the many opƟons students can choose from. There will then be a taster day for Year 9 so 
they can aƩend live lessons of the subjects that interest them, something posiƟve and hopeful to look forward to. 
 
Mr Parry, our Careers Leader, has pulled together a bumper feature in this ediƟon of the newsleƩer on careers. We will be 
finding more opportuniƟes for students to listen to talks by employers about their fields in term 4 and beyond. It is important 
we widen young people’s horizons and let them see the many exciƟng pathways they can pursue. 
 
We are all aware that now schools have been closed for four weeks the pressures of lockdown are geƫng harder. We miss 
those human connecƟons and opportuniƟes to see our friends and teachers. For this reason we have enabled cameras to be 
turned on. We ask students to follow the dress code and instrucƟons from their teachers during live lessons and turn cameras 
off if asked to do so. We want to get the balance so learning is sƟll the priority.  
 
We are looking to gather more feedback from parents and students about how you are finding lockdown and if we can make 
any adjustments to what we are providing whilst schools remain closed. There is much to celebrate; however we know we can 
sƟll adjust to make things even beƩer for students and families. The links below are for a parent and student survey which we 
would like you to complete this week. The survey closes on Friday 5 February and we will use the feedback to plan term 4. 
 
Parent/Carer survey  
hƩps://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?
id=bCkKhyVdnEuSUFI_fzQ18bBnurMBzndPmxzkBR56Kc5UODNNRDdHS0VMR1lFVVdZTUxGMElOR0cwOS4u 
 
Student survey  
hƩps://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?
id=bCkKhyVdnEuSUFI_fzQ18bBnurMBzndPmxzkBR56Kc5UOUlTWUFPV05XU1g4WktaSFFXREMyVUpXMy4u 
 
Finally next week we launch our much anƟcipated House system ‐ Ashton, Blaise, Canford and Durdham. Monday’s assemblies 
will be led by student house leaders and four compeƟƟons will be launched.   
 
I will be wriƟng to you on Monday about our Flexible Friday where students will not have any live lessons but will have the 
flexibility to use the day to consolidate, catch up, invest in their mental health and get involved in house compeƟƟons. It is 
Children’s Mental Health Awareness week and we felt aŌer 5 weeks of remote learning we needed a flexible day for everyone. 
More details to follow. 
 
 
Looking forward to a posiƟve week ahead. 
 
Mrs S King 
 
  
  
Mrs S King, Headteacher 

Key Dates 

Thursday 4 February  Year 9 OpƟons Evening  

Week of Monday 8  
February  

Provisional Year 9 OpƟon Taster 
Day  
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Year 9 ‐ Key Stage 4 OpƟons Launch 
 
Our launch event for Year 9 OpƟons will 
take place on the evening of Thursday 4 
February. InformaƟon will be shared 
about the process through our website 
and if you are a parent of a Year 9 
student you will be noƟfied when this is 
available to view.  
 
Although digital this year, we have 
included an overview of how to select 
your choices, videos from staff about 
each subject and a booklet containing 
the detail of our curriculum at Key Stage 
4. 
 
This date represents the start of a 
supporƟve process. Before half term 
students will receive remote taster 
sessions and careers advice to help them 
make informed choices. We look 
forward to sharing more informaƟon on 
Thursday 4 February. 
 
Mr Fernandes, Deputy 
Headteacher 
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Mrs Sherman reached out to Alicia Teagle who launched Technology Volunteers, for support following the       
latest school closure and asked if any technology companies were in a posiƟon donate any equipment for our 
students. Alicia, who is Co‐founder of Socially Responsible Recruitment and launched Technology Volunteers as 
a pro bono plaƞorm which connects people from the world of technology to schools, chariƟes and groups in 
need of support, immediately contacted members and came back with a yes definitely. On Thursday, Mrs  
Sherman collected 25 laptops which are currently being prepared by IT Support ready for distribuƟon. Mrs 
Sherman said, "I have known Alicia for a few years and given talks at Technology Volunteers meeƟngs to         
promote BFS and our Computer Science curriculum. We are incredibly appreciaƟve that they were able to 
source such a large number of 
laptops from one of their         
members along with laptop bags, 
keyboards and docking staƟons. 
Our KS5 students have benefited 
from experƟse and support in 
their programming projects from 
soŌware developers and we look 
forward to working with the next 
group of mentors to offer          
guidance to our Year 12s.  
 
Please conƟnue to donate virgin-
moneygiving.com/fund/
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Current construcƟon of the “Tumps” 

social area is set to be taking place— 

have a look at the plans so far!  
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Mr Pate,  Head of Music   
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Mr Stevens, English Teacher  



Mrs Board, Science Technician   
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Excellent discussions from Year 11 and Year 13 on ‘Why people support Nuclear Weapons’ and ‘How          

SecularisaƟon is challenged by ChrisƟanity’.  

How great are these drawings from Holly and Mia in Year 9—’Light in Darkness’  
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Mrs Musa,  RP Teacher  



29 January 2021 

Page 13 

 

Mrs Street,  D&T Teacher   



Join the AcƟve Wall at the PresƟgious RWA  
A chance to reflect on all the things you wish were OPEN… Go to 
the link to find out more. 
 
/www.rwa.org.uk/collecƟons/events/products/acƟve‐art‐wall‐take‐
part‐online‐for‐free 
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BFS ArƟsts are you feeling inspired? Check out these awesome events and get involved!  



CongratulaƟons to: 
 
 JulieƩe, Year 11 
 Charlie B, Year 11 
 Noah, Year 10 
 Sophie, Year 10 
 Keziah, Year 10 
 Grace, Year 10 
 Olly, Year 10 

You guys have been creaƟng stunning work that will all go           

towards your GCSE Art qualificaƟon.  Your creaƟvity and            

resilience deserves a reward…..  Look out for your Amazon 

Voucher in the post! 
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 During Tutor Time this week our students celebrated  Holocaust Memorial Day on 27 January with Light in Dark‐

ness. Students were encouraged to discuss remembrance: how can we learn from it, why we remember, what we 

can learn from others and why it’s important to be heard. Now more than ever, it is important to focus on what 

brings us together (the light), instead of what pushes us apart (the darkness).   

The UK Holocaust Memorial Day ceremony is sƟll available to watch, you can watch it here: hƩps://

www.hmd.org.uk/uk‐holocaust‐memorial‐day‐2021‐ceremony/ 

E-Safety:  Healthy and Unhealthy RelaƟonships -  

Send Me a Pic 

This term, e‐safety has been the focus for all year groups during 
tutor sessions. Y8 have been focusing on CEOP/Think U Know 
resources called Send me a Pic which centre around seven films 
depicƟng ficƟonal online chats. The chats show young people 
requesƟng, receiving, and discussing issues related to the shar‐
ing of nude images.  

The session plans help young people to:  

• Understand healthy and unhealthy relaƟonship behaviours  

• Explore the posiƟve role technology can play in relaƟonships  

• IdenƟfy and respond to pressure and coercion  

• CriƟque harmful social norms around sharing nude images in 
groups.  

The awareness of what consƟtutes a healthy or unhealthy         

relaƟonship aŌer just one session shown by Year 8 is  impres‐

sive as you can see from their comments. The sessions conƟnue 

to discussion the balance of power in                    relaƟonships 

and how to ensure relaƟonships are healthy.  
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CongratulaƟons to sisters Isabelle (Y8) and Megan (Y10), who are 
our whole school winners of the Great BFS Bake Off compeƟƟon 
last week. A fantasƟcally decorated cake to say thank you to our 
key workers, worthy of a spot on the actual GBBO! 
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This week's challenge saw students depicƟng their idea of life aŌer lockdown. We had a great showing of arƟsƟc flair and 
some imaginaƟve scenes. Our first ever Year 11 entry for a BFS challenge was a highlight. Holly’s fantasƟc sunset was a real 
(shepherds') delight! Year 10 did Mr Whiƞield proud with some top entries. Year 9 were reminiscing of swings and picnics, 
enjoying outside space with no restricƟons. Finally, Year 7 brought their usual energy with a number of great entries, many 
of these containing messages of hope and support for our NHS!  
 
The winner this week was KaƟe L from Year 9 , CongratulaƟons!  
 
On to next week’s Build your Landmark Challenge, details below!  
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